

DEPT. OF PUBLIC WORKS

Steven F. Parkinson, P.E., PWLF Assistant City Manager/Director

> Keith S. London Mayor

Michele Lazarow Vice Mayor

Anabelle Taub Commissioner

Richard Dally Commissioner

630 NW 2nd Street Hallandale Beach, FL 33009 Ph (954) 457-1623 Fax (954) 457-1624

www.coHB.org

February 14, 2018

Ben Wesley External Affairs Manager Florida Power & Light Ben.Wesley@fpl.com

Re: Utilities Conversion - City of Hallandale Beach

Dear Mr. Wesley,

As per our recent conversation, the City of Hallandale Beach is interested in converting from overhead electric distribution facilities to an underground system at specific locations listed below and depicted in orange on the attached map:

Layne Boulevard – Hallandale Beach Boulevard to Holiday Drive
Holiday Drive
Poinciana Drive
Alamanda Drive
Sunset Drive
Tamarind Drive
Oleander Drive
Hibiscus Drive
Palm Drive
Blue Heron Drive
West Side of South Ocean Drive
(From County Line to #2017 (7 poles))

At this time, the City of Hallandale Beach requests a non-binding "ballpark" estimate of the cost for this conversion in the area denoted. The City understands that this is an estimate and should only be used for preliminary decision making and not for detailed planning purposes. We further understand that there are a number of approaches to project implementation, subject to FPL approval, that could save money and that these could be offsets to project costs from the previously approved above ground hardening project.

In addition, please provide the City with the non-refundable engineering deposit cost to obtain a detailed and "binding" estimate for this conversion project.

If you have any questions or need additional information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thanks for your attention to this request.

Steven F. Parkinson, P.E., PWLF Assistant City Manager/ Director

Cc: Roger M Carlton, City Manager

